ATTACHMENT D

1713 N Pearl Centralia, WA 98531

Phone: (360) 736-4769, (800) 525-4167, Fax (360) 736-8599

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RATE INCREASE FOR COMMERCIAL CONTAINERS, CANS AND MULTI-FAMILY RECYCLING SERVICES

Dear Customer:

September 3, 2010

On September 2, 2010, Harold LeMay Enterprises and the Staff of the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (WUTC) filed with the WUTC a proposed settlement for a general increase in rates for solid waste collection and recycling services. The last general rate increase was approved by the WUTC July 1, 1996. Since that time, the Company has experienced increased operating costs in the areas of labor, employee benefits, fuel, parts and equipment amongst other categories which it now seeks to update in rates.

The Company and Staff have asked the WUTC to approve the rate increases no later than November 1, 2010. The proposed settlement agreement is not binding upon the WUTC and must be approved by the WUTC before it can become effective. The WUTC may accept or reject the proposed settlement in whole or in part, or place additional conditions on its approval of the proposed settlement.

If the proposed settlement is approved by the WUTC, the rate per pickup will increase as follows:

• .	Proposed		
	Current Rate	Increase	Proposed Rate
Containers:	Per Pick-up	Per Pick-up	Per Pick-up
1-yard first pickup	28.56	3.00	31.56
Each add'l pickup	18.88	1.89	20.77
1.5-yard first pickup	41.46	4.36	45.82
Each add'l pickup	25.96	2.58	28.54
2-yard first pickup	51.54	5.40	56.94
Each add'l pickup	32.54	3.22	35.76
3-yard first pickup	62.53	6.43	68.96
Each add'l pickup	46.50	4.59	51.09
4-yard first pickup	82.65	8.52	91.17
Each add'l pickup	57.56	5.63	63.19
5-yard first pickup	103.11	10.68	113.79
Each add'l pickup	65.42	6.35	71.77
6-yard first pickup	123.54	12.85	136.39
Each add'l pickup	73.22	7.07	80.29
Extra yardage loose	26.02	2.73	28.75
32-gal commercial can	2.49	.23	2.72
65-gal commercial can	5.44	.55	5.99
95-gal commercial can	7.69	.78	8.47
MF Recycling	3.84	1.13	4.97
Other services not listed	will		

increase between 10.0 – 12.0%

If you have any questions regarding this increase, please contact Harold LeMay Enterprises, between 8:00 a.m. and 4 p.m. Monday through Friday.

The Company and Staff will recommend that the WUTC approve the proposed settlement at a public hearing in Olympia, which is scheduled for 9:30 a.m. on September 30, 2010. You will have an

1713 N Pearl Centralia, WA 98531

Phone: (360) 736-4769, (800) 525-4167, Fax (360) 736-8599

opportunity to comment in person at this hearing. If you are unable to attend the hearing, the WUTC has a bridge line which enables you to participate or listen by telephone. Call 360-664-1234 for instructions the day before the open meeting. You can also comment by using the "Public Comment" feature at the WUTC's Web site at utc.wa.gov or by using the contact information below.

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 S Evergreen Park Dr SW Post Office Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250 E-mail: comments@utc.wa.gov

Telephone: 1-888-333-WUTC (9882)

Sincerely, Management Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc.

1713 N Pearl Centralia, WA 98531

Phone: (360) 736-4769, (800) 525-4167, Fax (360) 736-8599

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RATE INCREASE FOR RESIDENTIAL GARBAGE, RECYCLING AND YARD WASTE SERVICES

Dear Customer:

September 3, 2010

On September 2, 2010, Harold LeMay Enterprises and the Staff of the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (WUTC) filed with the WUTC a proposed settlement for a general increase in rates for solid waste collection and recycling services. The last general rate increase was approved by the WUTC July 1, 1996. Since that time, the Company has experienced increased operating costs in the areas of labor, employee benefits, fuel, parts and equipment amongst other categories which it now seeks to update in rates.

The Company and Staff have asked the WUTC to approve the rate increases no later than November 1, 2010. The proposed settlement agreement is not binding upon the WUTC and must be approved by the WUTC before it can become effective. The WUTC may accept or reject the proposed settlement in whole or in part, or place additional conditions on its approval of the proposed settlement.

If the proposed settlement is approved by the WUTC, the rate per month will increase as follows:

	Current Rate	Proposed Increase	Proposed Rate
Residential:	Per Month	Per Month	Per Month
65-gallon weekly	20.30	2.01	22.31
65-gallon every-other-wk	13.52	1.39	14.91
95-gallon weekly	28.71	2.84	31.55
95-gallon every-other-wk	19.79	2.04	21.83
Recycling, EOW	6.22	1.92	8.14
Yard Waste, EOW Other services not listed	7.50	2.15	9.65
will increase 5.97%-11.5%		*	

If you have any questions regarding this increase, please contact Joe's Refuse between 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.

The Company and Staff will recommend that the WUTC approve the proposed settlement at a public hearing in Olympia, which is scheduled for 9:30 a.m. on September 30, 2010. You will have an opportunity to comment in person at this hearing. If you are unable to attend the hearing, the WUTC has a bridge line which enables you to participate or listen by telephone. Call 360-664-1234 for instructions the day before the open meeting. You can also comment by using the "Public Comment" feature at the WUTC's Web site at utc.wa.gov or by using the contact information below.

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 S Evergreen Park Dr SW Post Office Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250 E-mail: comments@utc.wa.gov

Telephone: 1-888-333-WUTC (9882)

Sincerely,

Management, Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc.

1713 N Pearl Centralia, WA 98531

Phone: (360) 736-4769, (800) 525-4167, Fax (360) 736-8599

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RATE INCREASE FOR COMPACTOR SERVICES

Dear Customer:

September 3, 2010

On September 2, 2010, Harold LeMay Enterprises and the Staff of the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (WUTC) filed with the WUTC a proposed settlement for a general increase in rates for solid waste collection and recycling services. The last general rate increase was approved by the WUTC July 1, 1996. Since that time, the Company has experienced increased operating costs in the areas of labor, employee benefits, fuel, parts and equipment amongst other categories which it now seeks to update in rates.

The Company and Staff have asked the WUTC to approve the rate increases no later than November 1, 2010. The proposed settlement agreement is not binding upon the WUTC and must be approved by the WUTC before it can become effective. The WUTC may accept or reject the proposed settlement in whole or in part, or place additional conditions on its approval of the proposed settlement.

If the proposed settlement is approved by the WUTC, the rate per pickup will increase as follows:

		Proposed			
	Current Rate	Increase	Proposed Rate		
Compactors:	Per Pick-up	Per Pick-up	Per Pick-up		
20 yard per haul	95.00	68.40	163.40		
30 yard per haul	105.00	78.50	183.50		
40 yard per haul	110.00	82.00	192.00		
Mileage over 5 miles	1.80	1.40	3.20		
Other services not listed will increase					
between 50.0% - 75.09	%				

If you have any questions regarding this increase, please contact Joe's Refuse between 8:00 a.m. and 4 p.m. Monday through Friday.

The Company and Staff will recommend that the WUTC approve the proposed settlement at a public hearing in Olympia, which is scheduled for 9:30 a.m. on September 30, 2010. You will have an opportunity to comment in person at this hearing. If you are unable to attend the hearing, the WUTC has a bridge line which enables you to participate or listen by telephone. Call 360-664-1234 for instructions the day before the open meeting. You can also comment by using the "Public Comment" feature at the WUTC's Web site at utc.wa.gov or by using the contact information below.

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 S Evergreen Park Dr SW Post Office Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250 E-mail: comments@utc.wa.gov

Telephone: 1-888-333-WUTC (9882)

Sincerely, Management Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc.

1713 N Pearl Centralia, WA 98531

Phone: (360) 736-4769, (800) 525-4167, Fax (360) 736-8599

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RATE INCREASE FOR ROLL-OFF SERVICES

Dear Customer:

September 3, 2010

On September 2, 2010, Harold LeMay Enterprises and the Staff of the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (WUTC) filed with the WUTC a proposed settlement for a general increase in rates for solid waste collection and recycling services. The last general rate increase was approved by the WUTC July 1, 1996. Since that time, the Company has experienced increased operating costs in the areas of labor, employee benefits, fuel, parts and equipment amongst other categories which it now seeks to update in rates.

The Company and Staff have asked the WUTC to approve the rate increases no later than November 1, 2010. The proposed settlement agreement is not binding upon the WUTC and must be approved by the WUTC before it can become effective. The WUTC may accept or reject the proposed settlement in whole or in part, or place additional conditions on its approval of the proposed settlement.

If the proposed settlement is approved by the WUTC, the rate per pickup will increase as follows:

		Proposed	osed		
	Current Rate	Increase	Proposed Rate		
Roll-off:	Per Pick-up	Per Pick-up	Per Pick-up		
20 yard first haul	140.00	104.30	244.30		
Each additional haul	80.00	59.50	139.50		
30 yard first haul	175.00	130.50	305.50		
Each additional haul	90.00	67.00	157.00		
40 yard first haul	210.00	156.50	366.50		
Each additional haul	105.00	78.50	183.50		
Mileage over 5 miles	1.80	1.40	3.20		
Other services not list	ed will increase				
between 50.0% - 75.0%	6				

If you have any questions regarding this increase, please contact Joe's Refuse between 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.

The Company and Staff will recommend that the WUTC approve the proposed settlement at a public hearing in Olympia, which is scheduled for 9:30 a.m. on September 30, 2010. You will have an opportunity to comment in person at this hearing. If you are unable to attend the hearing, the WUTC has a bridge line which enables you to participate or listen by telephone. Call 360-664-1234 for instructions the day before the open meeting. You can also comment by using the "Public Comment" feature at the WUTC's Web site at utc.wa.gov or by using the contact information below.

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 S Evergreen Park Dr SW Post Office Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250 E-mail: comments@utc.wa.gov

Telephone: 1-888-333-WUTC (9882)

Sincerely,

Management, Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc.